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The NRC licenses and regulates the Nation’s 

civilian use of radioactive materials to 

provide reasonable assurance of adequate 

protection of public health and safety and to 

promote the common defense and security 

and to protect the environment. 

GENERAL GUIDELINES FOR 
REDUCING RADIATION 
EXPOSURE TO OTHER PEOPLE
You can keep radiation exposure as low as possible by following 
three general guidelines:

1. Distance. The farther away you are from others, the less 
radiation they will receive.

2. Time. The longer people are near you, the more radiation 
they receive.

3. Hygiene. Washing your hands often and showering reduces 
the amount of radiation you leave on surfaces around you.

Some drugs like radioactive iodine require you to take more 
precautions than others.

Here are some “Best Practices” you may need to follow. Some 
of these precautions may be difficult. They mean you may be 
separated from loved ones at a time when you most need their 
emotional and physical support. But remember that they are 
important to protect the people around you, especially young 
children, and remember they are temporary.

Your doctor and health care team will tell you if and for how 
long you need to follow these precautions:

1. Wash your clothing separately from the rest of your 
household.

2. Use one set of dishes and silverware and don’t share them 
with others.

3. Use a bathroom reserved for you, if possible.

4. Use flushable wipes and disposable gloves when cleaning. 
Your doctor may tell you how to clean up vomit, urine, saliva 
or nasal discharge.

5. Dispose of your trash separately from the rest of the 
household.  You may need to keep it in a safe place (away 
from people and pets) for a period of time to allow the 
radioactivity to naturally go down.

6. Sleep alone.

7. Avoid all kinds of intimate contact, including hugging and 
kissing.

8. Do not cook or prepare food for others.

Radioactive drugs can be used safely and effectively.  Make 
sure you understand the instructions you received from your 
doctor and health care team.  The best way to protect your 
family and the general public is to follow these instructions 
carefully and consistently. 






